
Minutes of the Extraordinary General Meeting of the Little Burstead Parish Council,

held at Little Burstead Village Hall, 

on Monday 5 November 2012 at 4pm

Present: Councillor Savage (Chair)

              Councillors Mence and Smith. 
In Attendance: Mrs. Kim Barford, Clerk to the Parish Council

105/12 Apologies for absence
      Cllr. Dean had sent her apologies. Members noted ECC Cllr Kay Twitchen had also sent their apologies. 
106/12 Declarations of Interest

       None. 

107/12 Minutes

        Members considered the minutes of the Meeting of 12 September 2012, discussion ensued, detailed below. The minutes were approved by all members present and duly signed by the chair.   

108/12 Matters arising from minutes of previous meeting. 
         Members were updated on progress of investigations regarding: 
94/12b Repairs and improvements to the Parish’s Roads:

            Rectory Road surface water – ECC Watercourse Regulation had written to the owner of Gilbray 

            Lodge. Response awaited. A film taken following recent heavy rainfall to be forwarded to the team

            for their information.  
            Pot hole repairs – Some recent repairs undertaken had already failed. Members expressed the opinion 

            that the repairs completed appeared to be just of a temporary nature. The clerk to contact Highway 

            Patrol team for their comments on the matter.

94/12c Verges – Members expressed dissatisfaction with extent of recent full cut and apparent omissions of 

            certain stretches. Cllr Savage spoke of the presentation by High Reynolds, Manager Parks and

            Grounds Maintenance, Basildon BC at recent Liaison Committee meeting when mention made to 

            conservation verge areas. The clerk to enquire about the extent of such stretches within the parish.

94/12d Pond – Positioning of posts. The posts following a meeting of the clerk and contractor had now been  

            been installed. Regarding reflectors Cllr Mence spoke of a reflective spray which could be applied as 

            a natural effective solution and will enquire further regarding purchase.          
109/12 Public Forum
No members of the public were present. 

110/12 Essex CC Informal Consultation - Dunton Road, Rectory Road, Tye Common Road, Billericay 
             – Proposed 40MPH Speed Limit
         Members considered the proposal. Discussion ensued, the agreed response to be:
Members welcomed the proposal by Essex CC to address the issue of excessive speeding through Little Burstead. Roads throughout the village, particularly Rectory Road, Botney Hill Road and Tye Common Road have in recent years become major access routes through to the A127 and as such extremely busy with much higher volumes of traffic, than the roads were intended to carry.    

The proposals were considered but members feel the sections identified, whilst presumably in line with the Speed Management Strategy, are patchy, insufficient and could go further to dissuade speeding. 

The Parish Council would like too strongly respond that road safety would best be addressed by introducing the 40mph to extend to at least the parish boundaries, as follows:

Tye Common Road – From Clockhouse Road, to the parish boundary, just before the junction with Wiggins Lane, where the 30mph commences. The major concern is that the ECC proposal excludes a dangerous stretch and bend at the junction of Sudburys Farm Road, where accidents/collisions have occurred on a regular basis.

Dunton Road – The entire length of Dunton Road, from the west, to the commencement of the traffic calmed area in the east (near Sellars Farm).

Rectory Road – The entire length from the junction with Dunton Road to the village green junction with Clockhouse Road / Laindon Common Road.

Also, where in the Brentwood direction the continuance of Botney Hill Road changes to Brentwood Road, that the 40mph extends up until the 30mph limit at Herongate Tye. The PC recognise that some of our proposals i.e. Dunton Road are not within the parish but would for the sake of continuity and safety that the speed limit should extend to the points suggested.   

The roads throughout are regularly used by motorists, pedestrians/ramblers, cyclists and horse riders. The Parish Council would like to suggest that Botney Hill Road and Hatches Farm Road are also if possible included within the scheme, as it is known that a number of accidents have occurred within the last year at certain danger spots. A 40mph limit or less within the whole parish may also have the benefit of controlling the volume of additional signage and avoid confusion with differing speed limits on relatively small stretches of road.

111/12  Date of next meeting: 14th November 2012 at 7.30pm.  
The meeting closed at 4.55pm.

Signed ………………………………                                                  Dated …………………………….
